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1 2 Bootcamp @ 3 4 Bootcamp @ 5 6
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. Saturday Special
Wool & Craft seW|ng & Opening, 1-4pm
10-3pm The Den Patchwork. 10-
Yoga @ Orepuki 3pm The Den
from 5.30pm
7 8 9 10 11 12 13
Bootcamp @
B°°tcamp' @ B°°tcamp' @ Orepuki Harakeke Earring
Orepuki Orepuki Workshop @
Boundary Creek
Story Time @ 10am -12pm
Library Yoga @ Orepuki
from 5.30pm
14 Bootcam 15 16 17 18 19 20
Orepul?i e BOOtcamp. @ C&W Archives Family B
Orepuki History/Whakapapa ogtgar:lz @ Content for next
FIRST Day of Pfedator Control Wool & Craft Rgeoslila;g?nd:zlnla-t‘itg: P months WW due
School Term 3 Meeting 7pm @ the Den 10-3pm The Den
Bowls T&C Club Yoga @ Orepuki Sewing & Patchwork.
7.30pm from 5.30pm 10-3pm The Den
21 22 23 24 25 26 27
Bootcam
Orepulfi @ Bootcamp @ Boot
Orepuki ootcamp @
Orepuki
Bowls T&C Club Yoga @Orepuki
7.30pm from 5.30pm
28 29 30 31
Bootcamp. @ Bootcamp @
Orepuki Orepuki
Bowls T&C Club Yoga @Orepuki
7.30pm from 5.30pm
. Incorporated
Societies Info
Evening
.. 13 Aug T&C Club
Mp . 6-8pm

Special thanks to

WAIAU AREA SCHOOL

Live to LEARN, LEARN to Live

for their support with the printing

Want your event here? Let us know at
yourwesternwanderer@gmail.com



https://drive.google.com/file/d/168osnmYiUC0woN6Fpp33dsAQzsNowbQL/view?usp=drive_link




MONOWAI POWER STATION TURNS 100:
CA Centwury of SPowering Sowthland

By Mike Goodwin/Advento Photography

On May 1st, 2025, Monowai Power Station proudly celebrated its 100-year anniversary. | had the honour
of attending the centennial event, joining past workers, engineers, families, and locals to mark a milestone
in New Zealand’s energy history.

Tucked away on the banks of the Waiau River, Monowai is New Zealand’s oldest operational hydro-electric
power station. Officially opened on 1 May 1925, the station was the result of more than two decades of
planning, lobbying, and engineering. Local leaders, including the Southland Progress League and the newly
formed Southland Electric Power Board, pushed hard to bring renewable electricity to the region. Their
vision and determination laid the foundation for one of Southland’s greatest infrastructure achievements.
Materials for the project were shipped from London, including transformers, turbines, and over 1,000
tonnes of cement. Roads and bridges—like the Sunnyside Bridge near Tuatapere—were built to bring
materials and workers to the remote site. By 1925, Monowai was generating 3.6 megawatts of electricity,
powering thousands of homes and businesses across Western Southland.

The station was so successful that it helped secure Southland’s position as a leader in renewable energy.
Over the decades, Monowai supported the grid through challenges like the 1939 integration into the
National Grid, power shortages in the 1940s, and flooding events in the 1990s. Major upgrades in the
2000s ensured it continues to operate today.

The centennial event hosted by Pioneer Energy was a chance to reflect on the hard work of those who
built and operated the station. Storyboards and historical displays—including engineering plans, archival
photos, and timelines—were set up on-site for visitors to explore. | was privileged to photograph the
occasion and capture the sense of pride shared by everyone there.

If you'd like to learn more about Monowai'’s history or explore other local archives, visit the Central &
Western Murihiku Southland Archive, located at 48 Main Road, Tuatapere. They hold a growing collection
of historical photos, articles, records, maps, and community material from across the region. You can also
bring your own historical items—photos, VHS tapes, or documents—for scanning and digital preservation.
This service is free if you donate a copy to their public collection. Personal copies can be made with a small
donation to help support their work.

For more information or to arrange a visit, head to the Heritage Hub in Tuatapere—a treasure trove of our
shared local history. As locals, we can be proud of the role Tuatapere and the wider community played in
supporting this project. Heres to the next 100 years of renewable energy in Southland.
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Phowne: Anita Green 027 506 2418

Tuesday 5-5pm, Thursday 10-8pm, Friday 10-5pm - Appointmants ane encouraged.
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Tuatapere Pool AGM
23rd July 7pm at TBC
All Welcome. Reminder that if we do
not get more people willing to help with
the pool we may lose this awesome
asset. So please let us know if you are
able to help in any way. either message
us via FB or email us at
tuataperepool51@gmail.com
Thank you. We look forward to seeing
some new faces at our next meeting

MR STEEL

TUATAPERE

027 276 6816

MALCOLM

For all your engineering,
steel fabrication and repair needs!
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PASTURE METER READING THAT’S QUICKER
AND EASIER, WITH AT THE GATE REPORTS

TROUGH CLEANING SERVICES

e Specialist in quality pasture meter reading with advanced
sensor technology

» Provide 200 measurements per second or 18,500 readings
over a single 500m pass

 Provides a fully integrated electronic support system

* Provides a secure web-based storage of information
with easy access

e Prompt generated feed wedges for rapid decision making and
seasonal comparisons

* Generate reports at the gate, supplying valuable pasture cover
data and comparable results every time

e Improve heath & increase animal hydration

e Enhance production & improve water quality

* Reduce bacterial/algae contamination of trou

CLEAN TROUGH WATER
IMPROVED LIVESTOCK HE

gh water

il .
P 027 351 3408 I =D

Brett George *
E platemeterservices@gmail.com

TUATAPERE TEWA
Comumfy,
‘ A

Anne Horrell, Chairperson Contact: 021 2169 808
Email: altonlea.horrells@xtra.co.nz

Community Board News
Community Service Award:

S

Michael Thomas MclLees. On Thursday 19 th June it was with
great pleasure that Mayor Rob Scott presented the family of
Michael Mclees of Blackmount with a Community Service
Award. Those also present at the Mclees home included
Tuatapere Te Waewae Community Board Chair Anne Horrell,
Councillor Derek Chamberlain and Community Partnership
Leader Stella O'Connor.

Michael was nominated for this award by members of the
Blackmount community for the huge contribution that Mike
made to his community.

Coming from a long family association in the Blackmount district
Mike was passionate about the area he and generations before
him called home. He was a quiet, unassuming man who served
in the Blackmount Volunteer Fire Brigade for an incredible 38
years, including roles as Deputy Fire Chief and Secretary. He had
a 97.5% attendance rate at callouts and training sessions and
received numerous honours including the Gold Star Award, Long
Service and Good Conduct medals. He was also instrumental on
the Blackmount Pool Committee, the Blackmount School Board
of Trustees and the Blackmount Chapel Committee.

From 1998-2015 he managed the very popular Friday Night
Club; a much needed social hub for local farmers. Michael was a
quiet achiever; someone who leads by example in a no
nonsense, practical way. His legacy is in the beloved community
he helped build through his willingness to help. A loving and
devoted family man Mike is deeply missed by his wife Lynette,
his daughter Jessica and her husband Ben and wee daughter
Olivia and his son James. Although sadly Mike died before
receiving the award (21 st August 2024) we are very grateful to
the McLees family for allowing us into their home to pay tribute
and share memories of a remarkable, lovely man.

Monowai Village Services Society:

On Saturday 31 st May the MVSS held their AGM at the
Blackmount Community Centre.

The office bearers for the coming year are Neil Wohlers -
Chairperson, Sharon Evans - Secretary and Tainya Dickson -
Treasurer. The committee consists of all members of the Society.
At the meeting Rachael Poole - Committee Advisor of the
Tuatapere Te Waewae Community Board- was co-opted as a
non- member to take on an advisory role.

A new constitution of the Society was adopted. Those present
were delighted with the great success of the recent centenary
celebration of Monowai Hydro Power Station.


mailto:altonlea.horrells@xtra.co.nz
mailto:tuataperepool51@gmail.com

TTWCB Meeting:

On Tuesday 3rd June a formal meeting of the Community Board took place. At this meeting, applications to the
Community Partnership Fund were considered. The amount available for distribution was $8,309. Following a
good discussion the following recipients were: Western Southland Wool Craft Group- allocated $500 towards
assisting the cost of the ‘Have a Go Kids Fibre Craft Corner’; Orepuki Community Promotion’s Charitable Trust-
allocated $2,500 towards assisting with the costs of the supply and fitting of a defibrillator; Orepuki Volunteer
Fire Brigade- allocated $4,000 towards assisting the cost of replacing three water tanks; Tuatapere & District
Promotions Incorporated- allocated $1,300 towards assisting the costs of computers and equipment for the
Central and Western Archive. At the meeting the Community Board approved the request by the Tuatapere
Community Pool Committee to uplift $5,014 from the Tuatapere Ward Pool Rate Reserve towards operational
costs for the community pool. At the meeting the Board was updated on the timeline for the 2025 triennial
election, Community Board projects update, Councillor’s report and CB Chair’s report- as well as CB members
reporting on various portfolios. Some of these will be detailed below.

Defibrillator-Orepuki:

We are delighted that sufficient funds have now been raised by the Orepuki Promotions Group for the purchase
and installation of a defibrillator for Orepuki. This is an important asset for the residents of Orepuki village and
district. Well done to all of those who have pursued this wonderful initiative.

War Memorial Gates-Orepuki:

The War Memorial Gates at Orepuki have been given a spruce up with soldiers’ names touched up with paint.
This is so good considering that they were very faded and almost illegible.

Southland District Council Meeting-Tuatapere

On 11 th June the SDC held their meeting in the Tuatapere RSA Lounge. Following the business part of the
meeting the Mayor, Councillors and staff members joined members of the Community Board on a local tour
highlighting projects and future plans. This was a very positive day and the visits included the Tuatapere Railway
Station to see and to hear about the progress being made by the Tuatapere Heritage Rail Trust. Visits also
included the Central & Western Archives Hub, the Waiau Memorial Library, the Greenheart Reserve, the
Tuatapere Domain, Elder Park and the old Clifden Bridge site. At each site plans are underway for future use
and development. Thank you to those community members who were present at the various sites and
contributed so informatively on the present activities and future plans for each facility.

Jack & Mattie Bennett Playground: Half Mile Road.

Consultation with school students and pre-schoolers has taken place by Active Southland staff member Jenna
and CB member Marilyn Parris. Following the contribution of new playground equipment ideas CB Chair and
CB member Marilyn have responded to the children thanking them for their original, creative ideas (wiggly,
twisty slides and tunnels were common themes)!

Monkey Island Shelter:

On 12 th June a meeting was held at Orepuki Community Centre to discuss the future of the Monkey Island
Shelter. In attendance were 20 community members as well as Mayor Rob Scott, Councillor Derek Chamberlain,
TTWCB Chair Anne Horrell and staff members Stella O’Connor, Chris Chilton and Sam Marshall. A very positive
discussion took place and some wonderful ideas were presented (and recorded). The ideas will be collated and
will form the basis of the

future plans for the Monkey Island Shelter.

Local Body Elections: The timeline for the 2025 triennial elections is as follows:

- 4 th July 2025: Nominations open (forms available on the SDC website).
- 1 st August 2025: Nominations close at 12 noon.

- 9 th September-22 nd September 2025: Delivery of Voting Documents.
- 11 th October 2025: Voting closes at 12 noon.

Please feel free to allow yourself to be nominated or to nominate others. It's always good to
see a voting process take place in honour of Democracy!



Community Board News

Congratulations!

Anne McCracken:

A long- time resident of the Tuatapere district and in
recent years of Invercargill, Anne McCracken, has been
honoured a King's Service Medal award at this year's
King’'s Birthday Honours. Anne received her award for
her tireless commitment to Southland in many
organisations and groups. She served the Waiau District
as a District Councillor, a great supporter and member of
the Tuatapere Hump Ridge Trust, an active member of
the Waiau Health Trust and many other initiatives, prior
to her relocation to Invercargill. Well done Anne!

Orepuki Promotions’ Group and Orepuki Volunteer Fire
Brigade:

for the great success in raising the required funds to
replace three water tanks. The previous tanks were
leaking and were unable to retain sufficient water to be
effective in the event of a major fire. This is a great
achievement by a small community and such a
worthwhile outcome. One local fundraising event raised
over $8,000 in one evening!

Waiau Star Rugby Club:

On yet another highly successful Club Day on 14 th
June. Huge congratulations is extended to Walter Clarke
on being awarded Life Membership and to Peter Van
Dam (achievement of 200 Senior games) and Matthew
Low (achievement of 100 Senior games).

Stephen Crack:

Lloyd Morgan Life Membership: Congratulations to
Stephen (Crackles) who was honoured with the Lloyd
Morgan Life Membership Award for his long and huge
commitment to the Tuatapere Lions Club. At the Lions
Changeover Evening the President’s role was passed
from Nigel Fowle to Shirley Crack (the first woman to
hold this position in Tuatapere).

SECOND HAND
POP-UP SHOP

AT THE DEN
ERSKINE STREET, TUATAPERE

Starting in August
SATURDAYS | 10AM TO 1 PM

A great opportunity to grab a bargain
and support the community!

WANT TO LEND A HAND?
CONTACT HELEN ON 0221 039 327

PLEASE NOTE:
DONATIONS CANNOT BE LEFT AT THE DEN.

HANDY PHONE NUMBERS#&

EMERGENCY ‘
POLICE /FIRE/AMBULANCE: 111
MEDICAL CENTRE:  (03) 2266 123

TUATAPERE POLICE STATION:
(03) 2269 020

TUATAPERE COMMUNITY WORKER:
027 757 5983

HAUROKO VALLEY SCHOOL OFFICE:
(03) 2266 753

WAIAU AREA SCHOOL OFFICE:
(03) 2266 285

TUATAPERE CEMETERY TRUST:
027 246 4857

TUATAPERE SERVICE STATION:
(03) 2266 475

TUATAPERE FOUR SQUARE:
(03) 2266 898

TUI BASE CAMP CAFE-BAR-RESTAURANT
(03) 2266 250

HUNGRY HIPPO SHOP & TAKEAWAYS
(03) 2266 417

WAIAU TOWN & COUNTRY CLUB
(03) 2266 489

gé Tuatapere XM

communl
market

Last nght Lodge 2 Clifden nghway,
Tuatapere

Text 0274599654 to book a $5 table




The Tuatapere District Lions rolled out their 33rd Annual Hay Drive on Friday, 6th June — and in true
Western Southland fashion, not even the cold, wet, and windy weather could keep the locals away.
A good crowd turned out for the much-anticipated auction, with bidders keen to support some
important causes. Proceeds from this year's Hay Drive are headed towards Hospice Southland, the
Tuatapere Funded Ambulance Service, the Orepuki Fire Brigade Upgrade, the local Education Fund,
and the Central and Western Archive.
As always, the success of the day wouldn’t have been possible without the generosity of our farmers,
who donated the baleage, hay, and straw, and the local businesses who put up prizes for the auction.
It’s a true community effort that benefits us all. While baleage numbers were down on last year — with
253 big baleage sold, which is 40 fewer than 2024 — the prices were well up, reflecting strong
demand. The average price for big baleage came in at $121, a solid jump from last year’s $65.
Here'’s a look at how the auction shaped up:
Auction Prices

» 253 Big Baleage - Average $121

* 101 Conventional Hay - Average $13.25

e Conventional Lucerne - $19.00
Round Hay - $97.50
Round Straw - $55.00
Square Baleage - $105.00

The competition was just as fierce when it came to the prize categories, with plenty of friendly rivalry

among local farmers. Wp%g WWQ/ 20_25

Baleage Conventional Hay
1st - Graig Anderson 1st - Nicol Horrell
2nd - 99 South (Jamie) 2nd - Blyne De Vries
3rd - Tom Cruise 3rd - Anita Erskine
4th - Heather Carr
5th - Derek Chamberlain Best Swede
6th - Andy Cade 1st - Keiran O’Brien
2nd - Josh Gill
Big Hay
1st - Tyson Jamieson Chow
2nd - Bruce Howden Kelly Farms
3rd - Peter Cassels
4th - John Clark & Eddie Kale
Grace Church
Booby Prize
Stephen Crack & Nicol Horrell Fodder Beet

David Church

A big thanks again to everyone who contributed, whether it was by donating, buying, or just turning
up to support the day. Here's to next year — hopefully with a bit more sunshine!



TUATAPERE & DISTRICTS LIONS CLUB

2025 HAY BALEAGE &
SILAGE COMPETITION

We wish to acknowledge the continuing generous support

of our sponsors.
JJLTD « LINDSAY & DIXON

DYNAMIC MAINTENANCE - LONGWOOD PROPERTIES
MAINLAND MINERALS - 0'CONNELL EARTHWORKS LTD -
RABCO AG LTD - ROGERS YAMAHA - SOUTHLAND HONDA

SOUTHLAND FARM SERVICES - TSL

AClogging

ADC

Agri Centre

AGPAC

Alex Reid Contracting
Allied Fuels

Art’s Contracting

Barrett Contracting
Briscoes

Brunel Peaks Cafe & Bar
Cable Price

Caltex Oil Shop
(arran-Scott Contracting
Carrfield Wool

(lass Harvest Centre
(rafts by Floss

Dagwood Dagging
DTKing & Co Ltd

Diacks Nurseries
Donaghys Ltd

Dwayne Unahi Contracting
Eamon Egerton Contracting
Farm Chief Farmguard
Farm Source

Fern Energy

Findex

Fiordland Hire

FMG Insurance

Fowle Contracting

4 Square Tuatapere
George Wilson

Gold Pine
Greenmachine

Hall Silage

Harry’s Machines
Hungry Hippo

ILT

Integrated Packaging
Kelvin Lott

KJ Logging

KJ Sutherland Contracting
Kiwi Eco-net

Live Stock Supplies
McCracken Firewood
McCulloch & Partners
M&M Logging

Mr Steel

Munro Drainage
Nutritech

Orepuki Cafe

Orepuki Tavern
Otautau No 2RD
Otautau Tractors
Otautau Vets
Palamountains
PGGWrightsons
Phillips Contracting
Power Farming

Progressive Engineering
Rabo Bank

RD Petroleum

Ricky Egerton Dagging
Riverton No1RD

SEC

Segard Masurel Wool Buyers
Southfuels

Southland Farm Machinery
Superior Minerals

Tool Shed

Total Qil/EWL

Tuatapere Rural RD
Tuatapere Service Station
Tui Base Gamp

Tyne Traders

Waiau Area School

Waiau Health Trust

Waiau Town & Country Club
Waiau Valley Shearing
Waikiwi Vets

Wairauhiri Jets

Watsons Farm Solutions
Western Southland Scanning
Western Wander

Wild South Honey

Winders Shearing

Winton Motorcycles

AND ALL THE FARMERS WHO SUPPORT THIS ANNUAL PROJECT




TUATAPERE SERVICE STATION

20 ORAWIA ROAD
PHONE: 03 2266475
HYDRAULIC REMINDER!!
FITTINGS . )
Now were driving to work in the
I stock 4 dark and going home in the dark
=LoCk now a Eood rafnge - ) -
of crimp on hydranlic it best to get vour lights checked
now!

fittings for agriculture
hoses. We can also repair or Book in now!
make up new hoses.

BOOK YOUR WOF,
SERVICE OR REPAIRS
IN TODAY

HARDWARE IN COME & CHECK OUT
STOCK THE LAST OF OUR

Metric bolts & nuts HUNTING & FISHING
Imperial Bolts & Nuts GEAR!!

Gutter Bots
Drvna Bolts
Coach Bolts
Tek Screws
Wood Screws
Self-tapping screws
Hinges, brackets, catches
elc

OFFICE HOURS 3am to Spm




Manage-My-Health:

Manage My Health phone App is linked directly to our patient
management system and stores your personal health information.
Some of the many benefits to you as a patient are as follows:

- Book your own appointment 24 hours per day with our Practitioners
and Nurses

Waiau Health Trust

- Order repeat prescriptions 24 hours per day 69a Orawia Road, Tuatapere
- View any of your test results 24 hours per day Approved Registered ACC Provider
- Family members can be linked to your access :;;:r:_t‘f;:;r:
- Clinical Notes are available for you to read now Ph: 032266123
- View your medications 24 hours per day -
- View your vaccinations 24 hours per day m;zfzgzﬁﬁﬁm
- Our phone lines can be very busy at certain times; by using this App it every weekday
will reduce wait times on phones which will be more efficient for
everyone concerned mgﬁéﬂia;ﬁgaﬁ
If you are not all already registered or you have not activated your Telehealth-Tyto Video Consults every
MMH account, | urge you to try it out. You will not regret it, if you e EREL AT
need help please come and see us and our team will get you well Physiotherapist
sorted. Below is the QR code that will take you directly to the website Thursday .
to start the registration process. Download the Manage My Health LT T o F
App in your play store. If you would like to know more about it, please Podiatrist
contact us. - ~ Visits Tuatapere regularly

Phone for an appointment
Practitioner/Nurse Availability: Warts/Minor Skin Lesions
Monday-Friday NP Amanda McCracken - Liquid Nitrogen treatment available
9.00am-12.00pm / 1.30pm-4.30pm o bt bt d
Monday - Virtual GP Danuta Amelung - 9.00am-1.00pm Homebased Maternity Care
Thursday-Virtual GP Rob Pfiefer- 9.00am-1.00pm We are offering this service in the

Alternate-Tuesday’s Murray Allen-9.00am-12.00pm / 1.30pm-4.30pm gﬁgﬁﬁgﬁ;jﬁ;ﬁﬁ;ﬁjﬁs

Monday - Friday: Registered Nurses -- 9.00am-12pm / 1.30pm-
4.30pm

Day Activities Programme for
the Elderly
Bad Debts: Every Tuesday and Wednesday
We are using a Debt Collector for any outstanding accounts 90 Days Please phone for further information
plus; you will have been advised severa.l times prior to this option for District Nursing
payment of accounts. Any accounts which are referred for debt Available as required by referral

collection incur a fee, as the debt holder you are liable for any
of these applicable on top of your debt. As always should you require Meals on Wheels please contact Jo
help, guidance or support in meeting your payment obligations please SR D A e PR
contact myself.

Kind Regards
Jo Sanford (Manager) 0272950429
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Agricultural Contractors servicing Western Southland and beyond.

BALAGE - SILAGE - GROUNDWORK - FEED TRADING
Nigel 021 226 6156 / fowlecontracting@gmail.com
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TUATAPERE AMBULANCE

Did YOU Know?
TUATAPERE PLAYGROUP - The Tuatapere Aml?ulance is a funded service
S 3 by the Tuatapere Lions Club, for the

Lo residents of Tuatapere & Districts.
Tuatapere Playgroup welcomes all §

0-5 year olds & their parents or
caregivers to come join the fun!

Should you receive an account for this
service from St John, please forward it
immediately to:

==

A=
You'll find us at 23B Orawia Road, Tuataper The Treasurer
Friday mornings from 9.30am to 12.30pm. Tuatapere Lions Club
. . . PO Box 47
Bring a packed morning tea and drink bottle.
Tuatapere
We provide a warm, friendly atmosphere for Sometimes we experience difficulty in
children to form bonds and learn alongside each receiving the invoices for YOUR trip - so
other and a place for parents to connect. PLEASE do forward them on to us.
Thank you!

For more info message our Facebook page or

contact Brooke 0275515591 Tuatapere Lions Club Charitable Trust

Ambulance Committee

WESTERN SOUTHLAND WOOL AND |WESTERN SOUTHLAND

CRAFT GROUP HEALTH SHUTTLE

Spinning, Felt, Weaving, Knitting, Crochet. The Western Southland Health Shuttle
Service travels from Otautau, Ohai,

Other crafts welcome! Nightcaps, Tuatapere, Riverton - covering all

1st & 3rd Wednesday of the month of Western Southland. We also connect with

the Invercargill-Dunedin shuttle.

The Western Southland Health Shuttle

10am-3pm. $5. operates Monday - Friday (excluding Public

BYO Lunch.

Scout Den, Erskine Street. Holidays).

Bookings are required by 3pm the day prior
For details please contact: to transport.
Helen Todd 022 103 9327 Ph: 0800 103 046 to book.

Please book as soon as you receive your
appointment.

TUATAPERE TOY LIBRARY

: TUATAPERE TUATAPERE VOLUNTEER
Tuatapere Toy Library has been a Pfﬂyqrmp FIRE BRIGADE

toy swap/hire service provided to We're on the lookout for members to join

this rewarding organization. We are looking
for persons who are, ideally, available

the young families of Tuatapere and
surrounding districts since 1989.

The purpose is to create opportunities for the throughout the day.
little people of our community to have If you think that you would like to try this
accessibility to toys. (sometimes lifelong) commitment, then

please feel free to come and try it!

We train on Tuesday nights at 7:30pm during
daylight saving and 7pm through the winter
months. T sewznaiame
We look forward to

A small contribution of an annual membership
allows families to join the group and have
access to the toys.

For more information or questions please text

. . SERVICE
or ring Nathalie Pahl on 027 4759 075 1 |Meeting with you. R 7oy e




TUATAPERE PLAYGROUP
Term 3, 2025 Learning Plan

Date Theme Activity

18th July Make a Mask What animal are you going to
make?

25th July Maree from REAP will provide some

REAP Visit m exploration themed activities for

the children.

1st August Paint a Polar Bear Using a fork and white paint to

it . create a snowman!
8th August Building a volcano in the sandpit

and watch it explodel!

15th August

Brrr its cold, lets stay inside and
create a winter beanie. How many
different colours can we use?

22nd August

Daffodil Day

To celebrate Daffodil Day we will
make some daffodil suncatchers
for the window.

29th August

Spring Craft Day -

Diving into our art cupboard to
make some Spring Crafts for the
wall.

5th o Making our special fathers a card
September ,"\ i to celebrate Fathers Day

Fathers Day *L1%
12th Yum, lets decorate some cupcakes
September to celebrate Spring timel!

Cupcake Decorating
19th Teddy Bears Picnic For the end of term we will bring
September our teddies in and have a picnic

with everyonel!
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Waiau Town & Country Club

https://www.waiautownandcountryclub.co.nz
Phone: 03 2266 489 | Address: 41 King St Tuatapere

waiautcc@gmail.com | n facebook.com/waiautcc
Courtesy Van Available

Club Opening Hours

: Mon - Thurs 4pm till close.
' Fri  3pm - close.
Sat  Noon - close.
Sun 3pm - close.
New Members Always Welcome!

Just pop in or call the club for a nomination membership form.
Annual membership $50 p/p or

$30 p/p for pensioners.
Bistro Thursday - Sunday
Hours 5-9pm*

(*Bistro may close from 7:30pm
onwards if not required)

We are the perfect place for your functions/birthdays!

N [

Keep an eye on our
Facebook Page for
more details on .

upcoming events ... options!
03 22 66 489

We can cater! Call
us to discuss

Waiau Town & Country Club
Members and their Invited Guests

SOUTHLIFE

Communlty

CHURCH

and we are an area church

We believe in MINNTIENS
Community and “BRIDGE cnnm'm
endeavo

Sunday Ser\nce

10am o™ 027 321-1108

—
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HARRY'S
MACHINES
EARTHWORKS s
027 304 3714

*13 Tonne Digger * 5.5 Tonne Digger * 2.7 Tonne Digger- dry hire or operated
*Tip Truck * Bob Cat * Augers * Post Driver * Tree Saw & Hedge Trimmer

* Tree Trimming * Post Driving * Fencing * Cleaning of Wintering Sheds * Site
Clearance * Cartage * Gravelling * Lane Maintenance * General Earthworks

For all enquiries and bookings please contact Lance or Alice Harris
Lance: 027 304 3714
Alice: 027 270 0363
Email: lanceharris533@gmail.com
Check us out on facebook- Harry's Machines

88.2 FM

Hits of the 80's, 90's & Today

Customised Solid Fertiliser Solutions
Contact your local Superior Specialist - Tim Adcock 021 418224



https://www.waiautownandcountryclub.co.nz/

Tuatapere & DISTRICTS
LIONS CLUB PROJECT

SUPER DIRT
Bags@$8.00 ready for your garden
Super Dirt can be collected from
Rabco's Yard, Groveburn Road

Phone Shirley or Stephen
(03) 226 6817

Waiau Valley
Presbyterian Church
Tuatapere
Main Road

We meet every Sunday at 10.30am

Need to know more?
Phone or message
Cedric on 022 027 3834

WESTERN SOUTHLAND
CATHOLIC MASS

Mass is held every first Sunday of the
month at the Anglican Church at 11am.
On Fridays, Mass (or Liturgy of the Word
with Holy Communion), is held at 1pm in
the Anglican Church.

A timetable , as to what is happening each
Friday, is available at the entrance to the
Anglican Church.

We are very grateful to the Tuatapere
Anglican Community for sharing their
church facilities with us.

Fr Gerard Aynsley
Text preferred: 021580610

tor all your fencing requirements

WESTERN FENCING

SHEEP | DAIRY | DEER

Call

Loretta’s House Cleaning Services
Available for cleaning services /
whenever needed. )
V%r-
Please contact Loretta ) Y~
027 462 9527 L0k

TUATAPERE HEALTH & GIFT SHOP

(part of Riverton Pharmacy - beside Medical Centre)
69a Orawia Road Ph: (03) 226 6999
12:00pm - 5:30pm Mon-Fri

Good selection of Vitamins, Giftware &
Over-the-counter healthcare

First prescription drop-off from 1:30pm
Second prescription drop-off 4:30pm

COMMUNITY OUTLOOK ARTICLES

The Community Outlook articles are always available on the
On Natures Edge website!

https://www.onnaturesedge.co.nz/

SENIOR CITIZENS GROUP

Senior Citizens is a group of over 50s that meet
every Friday afternoon at 1pm at the rooms
behind the RSA Hall. We are always looking for
new members so if you would like a fun
afternoon playing bowls, cards or just catching
up with friends, come and join the group.

If you need a ride - we can pick you up!
Please contact:

Olive Bennett (03) 2266 477 or
Alison Bennett 027 224 2724

TUATAPERE ENVELOPES
Envelopes printed with the
“Tuatapere on Natures Edge” AV
Logo can be purchased at Country /‘?’Z&RE
Corner Craft Shop 1A Orawia Road.
Cost $4.00 per 10

Get your car washed, dried and windows cleaned. Price
arranged on request!

Contact: Rex Hibbs Flat 1/26 Orawia Rd, Tuatapere

The Small Job Man

Tuatapere Area
¢ Chainsaw work
* Wood splitting
¢ Small Building work
¢ Fence Painting

Butcher-Boner
Lawn Mowing
Weeding
Trimming
Water Blasting
Senior Rates
Phone John 022 164 8061

PLEASE HAVE YOUR ARTICLES, NOTICES, OR UPDATED ADVERTS FOR THE WESTERN WANDERER SENT IN BY
20th of JULY (for AUG Issue) yourwesternwanderer@gmail.com




Tuatapere’'s own Crafter

COUNTRY CORNER
CRAFTS

WINTER HOURS 1 - 3PM
SUMMER HOURS 10 - 4PM

* Knitwear & sewing

+ Jewellery & Bobbin lace

+ Woodware

+ Jams, pickles, sauces

+ Art works & much more

* Looking for a Tuatapere
souvenir? "On Natures Edge”
always in stock

LOUISE GREBER (03) 668 6001

Y ) .
i N =
MAX MALSEN (021)422 800
LYLA SHERRIFF (03) 226 6187
New members always we|
Want to volunteer? Let us

Deb’s Sewing &= Repair Serice

mending to making
and everything in between

Got a tricky job? Just ask'
cuoee 021 030 5667 ¥ {8

GOOD - CHEAP - FAST but you can only pick two

| N

%

OREPUKI
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Wednesday Nights
Orepuki Hall 5.30 pm Start
ALL WELCOME

INDOOR
BOWLS

Are you interested in
learning to play indoor
bowls.

We practice on a Monday
night at 7 30pm at Waiau
Town & Country Club.

For more information ring Christine on
027 5498720

Shearing

mdgdasine

Des Williams (editor)

Tel 07 839 2891 : Mob 0274 833 465

Email : shearingmag@xtra.co.nz
Member NZ Guild of Agricultural Journalists and Communicators (Inc)

LAST SIDE PUBLISHING LTD
PO Box 102, Hamilton 3240, New Zealand




Paddock Cultivation from
Ploughing to Sowing
Dry Hire available

Aerating
Direct Drilling
Ridging
Mulching

Dairy Lane Maintenance
Tip Trailers ® Vibrating Roller ® 2 Tip Trucks

Sheep Conveyor
Drenching, Vaccination etc ® 3 way draft

Large Skid Steer for calf shed cleaning,
loading Muck Spreaders etc

4 Muck Spreaders @ 16,000 litre Slurry Tanker
Pond Stirrer ® Umbilical Slurry System

“ Rural Contractors
NEW ZEALAND

PHONE ALEX
0212775308 CELL
03 2255377 HOME

Have you heard?

Advance Agriculture welcome two highly
experienced locals to the team!

Grant Lawson brings a lifetime of hands-on
experience in farming and agronomy, having
worked across dairy, sheep & beef, arable, and
even organics throughout Southland and
Otago. Based in Riverton, Grant’s practical,
solutions-based  approach  and strong
community ties make him a great asset to local
farmers.

Mike Magennity joins us after 20 years in the
ag sector where he has had a strong focus on
wintering and finishing systems that suit
Southland conditions. He’s results driven and
committed to helping farmers get the most
from their business.

Feel free to contact Grant 027 221 2234 or
Mike 027 236 6349 to find out what they can
bring to your business.




Tuatapere Reserve Pest Control Group (CT) A Year of Progress

It's been a busy and productive twelve months for the Tuatapere Predator Control Trust as we continue
working towards protecting and restoring the health of our Reserve and surrounding areas. A lot has
happened since we first started trapping in the Domain Reserve back in September 2023, and it's worth

taking a moment to look back on how far we've come.

Early Success and Growing Momentum

Efforts began with an intensive trapping programme in Block 1 - the bush area between Half Mile and the
Domain. Over 300 possums were culled in those first months, along with countless mice, rats, and the
occasional hedgehog. The results were obvious: undergrowth started to bounce back, birdsong returned,
and encouragingly, Kaka and Kakariki were heard and sighted in the area for the first time in years.

Community support has played a big part in our success. We've secured funding from a range of sources,
including Environment Southland, Meridian Energy’s Power Up fund, Tuatapere RSA, Clifden Rural Women,
the SDC Communities Fund, and Tuatapere Four Square. These funds have allowed us to purchase and
install dozens of AT220 automated traps, helping us expand our pest control efforts into Blocks 2, 3, and 4,
including the reserve area behind the cemetery.

Building for the Future

With the help of volunteers, we've not only maintained regular traplines across the reserve but also kept
up with the requirements to hold onto the automated traps supplied by Environment Southland. In
October 2024, we held our AGM, reporting back on a solid year of progress with all office bearers re-
elected. Our annual accounts and Charities Commission reporting were also completed successfully.

We're proud to share that our efforts were recognised nationally, with the Trust securing $15,000 through
Air New Zealand's Every Corner project. This funding will allow us to purchase even more automated traps
to target pest populations behind the cemetery, an area where juvenile possums and ferrets have recently
been spotted.

Nature is Responding

The signs of improvement in the Reserve are encouraging. Native vegetation is regenerating, birds like
Kaka, Kakariki, and even native bats have been seen or heard, and there’s a growing dawn chorus to greet
early risers around the Domain. While pest numbers within the Domain Reserve itself have dropped
significantly, we know the work isn’t done yet. We're pushing further into more remote areas to keep the
momentum going.

Looking Ahead

Our monthly meetings are now held on the third Tuesday of each month at The Den, Erskine Street Play
Park, starting at 7 pm. We always welcome new members - no experience necessary, just a willingness to
muck in and help protect our special patch of native bush.

If you've got some spare time and would like to adopt a trapline or lend a hand in any way, please contact
Glenys Harvey Secretary/Treasurer. 9274307731.

It's been a huge community effort to get to this point, and we want to thank everyone who has
contributed, whether through funding, volunteer hours, or simply showing support. Together, we're making
a real difference to the future of Tuatapere’s native wildlife.




TODD & CO

MW‘WMWW

I am proud to be serving my local
area, helping people from all walks
of life meet their property goals.

After some great sales so far this
year, | have a number of buyers still
looking.

If you would consider
selling, give me a call!

Mel Muldrew

021 068 5262
melanie.m@toddco.nz
TODDCO.NZ

William Todd & Co Ltd, Licensed (REAA 2008

Choose . Choose

Serving Southland since

WaterForc

Irrigation Systems
Pumping & Filtration
Effluent Dispersal

Water Management

20 Winton Hedgehope Highway, Winton
03 236 9805 www.waterforce.co.nz

0800 4 FORCE (4 36723)

WANTED TO BUY

Possum Fur
Hard Deer Antler
Deer Velvet

Phone Leith
027 496 3721

N WAIAU AREA SCHOOL

Year 1-13 Education

Live to LEARN, LEARN to Live

Kia ora Western Wanderer Readers!

Inside the WAS Library

There’s something truly special about watching a
student light up when they find the right book. In our
library, we're all about helping kids discover the joy of
reading — whether it's getting lost in a great story,
exploring new ideas, or simply finding a book that
makes them feel seen. Reading opens doors, and we feel
lucky to be part of that journey with them.

Library time is a highlight of the week for our junior
classes! Each class visits the library to return their
books, hunt for new favourites, and check out a few
treasures to take home or read in the classroom.
There's even a special classroom collection so there are
always great books nearby.

Room 4 takes things up a notch with six superstar
student library assistants who are experts at helping
their classmates (and even other classes!) return and
issue books like pros. Everyone can borrow their books
for up to two weeks — just long enough to fall in love
with a story or two.

It's awesome to see students looking after their books
by keeping them tucked safely inside their bookbags or
reading folders. Remember: books love company, but
not soggy sandwiches or leaky drink bottles!

What’s New on the Shelves?

Just a few of the new titles available on in the Junior
Picture Books section, the Junior Fiction shelves and
the Junior Non Fiction section:

T
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Books
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Junior

CRICKET'
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Non
Fiction
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Junior

Fiction

Shelves
(Y3-6)



Free Lunches in Schools

As we approach the end of Term Two the cooler
weather has actioned our winter menu into play. In
Term Three we are considering the return of our Hot
Soup option with Garlic Rolls. This half of the year we
have offered Chicken Pasta, Butter Chicken, Pizza,
Wraps, Sweet and Sour Meatballs and Rice, Nachos,
Cottage Pie, Chicken Salad and a Roll and Beef
Burritos. Burgers, either Beef or Chicken are always
popular and a firm favourite for all year levels with
sandwiches served twice a week.

Earlier in the year the Ministry of Primary Industries
verified our kitchen facilities and health and safety
procedures by once again approving the Free Lunches
in Schools programme. This ensures all the criteria has
been met, the paperwork is correct, and we follow the
food control plan and food safety rules. When changes
are made, we are informed and ensure we stay up to
date. This is particularly important with new allergens
in food being detected that we monitor our student's
dietary requirements.

We continue to serve the lunches at three different
times depending on the year level. This gives each year
group the opportunity to sit and eat their lunch in a
staggered time frame. There is no packaging waste
with the lunches being served using crockery and
cutlery. We look forward to continuing to serve our
students nutritious lunches in the future. Roberta and
Paula, the Free Lunches in Schools team.

K.J. Sutherland

Contracting
Bobcat T190

With attachments: Landscape Rake,
Augers and Trencher

Suitable for all landscaping, shed and
yard maintenance

Muck-spreader and tip trailer available

" PHONE KEVIN
0274 367 934 / (03) 225 5716

NEED A JP?

The following Justices are
available by appointment:

Tuatapere: Keri Potter 027526 3137

Te Waewae Bay: Shirley Whyte
027 504 5220

Blackmount: Nicky Baker
0276435880

icirical Solution

Domestic | Industrial | Commercial
Quality Service at Competitive Prices

* New Builds, Rewiring & Alterations
* Dairy Shed, Farm & Industrial
Maintenance

* Hotwater Element Replacement
* A/H Call Out Service Provided

MASTERelectricians

Ph 03 225 8974 / 027 439 3787

Fax 03 225 8973




BEN MCMASTER
BUILDING

Ph: 027 202 7955
benmcmaster®@live.com

* Licensed Building Practitioner
* Sheds, renovations & new homes
* Based in Western Southland

You dream it, we'll build it

H Gill Fencing,

Eastern Bush
Phone 021 225 5489
[After Hours 03 225 5488

SPEetialisingin

Central &

(\\\ Vesiem

Archive
Winter Hours

Tues to Fri 1-4 & First Sat of month from 1-4.

Available for group bookings outside Public
Open hours/Weekends. If you and your family,
or history group or society would like to visit
over winter, just let us know in advance.

Email: CentralAndWesternArchive@gmail.com
or Phone/Text: 027-2114675

e
SLWP

Southern Land & Water Planning

We specialise in:

Resource consents

Farm environmental plans
Policy advice

DOC concessions

Landscape plans & assessment

We take care of the paperwork,
SO you can do what you do best!
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ML \N\estern Wanderer Readers

To conclude our term, we held a Matariki breakfast with
our school community. It's a time for remembrance,
celebrating the present, and planning for the future.
We've also passed the winter solstice; from now on, it
only gets lighter. Here’s what we've been up to in and out
of the classroom, to end our Term 2.

= :"' 5 ha \ L ~

Two Year 5&6 teams headed to the Young Einsteins
Challenge in Winton. The Hauroko Hunters - Layla,
Hadlee, Lauren, and Cohen, and Hauroko Hot Shots -
Stanley, Grace, Jackson, and Oscar. Both teams worked
well, collaborating on answers to a range of current
events questions, including famous people, places, flags,
entertainment, and sports questions. The Hot Shots
were placed 3™ and the Hunters 5™, across 20 teams
from throughout Southland. An awesome achievement!

Thanks to REAP, each class engaged in Science with Sue.
Designing an experiment to test various types of filters
and using the knowledge gained to separate mixtures.
They also investigated some properties of light and learnt
how to use a light microscope to explore the tiny worlds
around us. We are lucky to have such an inspiring Science
teacher at HVP supporting our staff and students.



mailto:CentralAndWesternArchive@gmail.com

HAUROKO HAPPENINGS

Twenty-six Year 7 and 8 students headed into Deep Cove,
Doubtful Sound for Camp. What an absolute treat - first up
the boat from Manapouri across to West Arm, before boarding
the bus over the Wilmot Pass. At the top, we found snow and
made the most of this! Our students completed the following
walks: Brassel Point Nature Walk, Hanging Valley to Huntleigh
Falls, Helena Falls, and the Manapouri Hydro Power Station
Tail Race. Another feast on offer was the flora and fauna
discovered including kea, weka, glow worms, seven gillers, king
fish, spotties, penguins, jock stewarts and dolphins. The
Fiordland Navigator took our learners through Doubtful Sound
and up a few arms, where we saw many a stunning waterfall,
and observed the “sound of silence” Patea is known for.
Thanks to Camp Leader Sally and our parent support - Kate E,
Chris P, Jeremy, Marilyn, Rob, Suz, and Lindsay for making this
school camp an unforgettable experience in a magical spot!

TUATAPERE

HANDYMAN SERVICES

Barry Bennett
(03) 226 6730

¢ Painting - Interior/Exterior
e Waterblasting

e Spider & Fly Spraying

¢ General Repair Work

e Weed Spraying *

__ W

For all your Accounting and Tax Solutions

ﬁ 03 ZZBéllﬂ .

Aparima Accounting Ltd
57 Main Road Tuatapere

0N
IA.
CANTERBURY CARS

QWD Spcialists

For all your vehicle requirements
Cars, utes, 4WDs, vans
Finance available

Contact: Murray Dowling
027 556 2655

Visit our website
www.canterburycars4x4.co.nz




TUATAPERE COMMUNITY SUPPORT
WORKER

A free and confidential service.

Contact Keri if you:

Want help with filling forms

Need advice on who to contact

Require financial or food assistance

Know someone that requires assistance or are

concerned about someone’s well being

« Want to suggest a community related course
or activity

HOURS:
Monday 10am to 3pm
Tuesday 10am to 3pm
Wednesday 10am to 3pm
Thursday 10am to 3pm

Cellphone: 027 757 5983
E-mail: tcworker@xtra.co.nz

Call in to the office at the Medical Centre just
inside front door 69a Orawia Road, Tuatapere

KEEN TO GIVE SQUASH A GO?

Enquires please contact:

Rebecca Robertson
027 424 6129

Sewing & Patchwork Group

Come and learn to sew or share your skills
OR
Just get on with your project
Bring your lunch and sewing machine
Meet
At ‘The Den’ Erskine St, Tuatapere
Cost $5 per day 10am-3pm, Coffee & Tea Provided

THURSDAYS

March 6 & 20
May 8 & 22

April 3 & 17
June 5 & 19
July3 & 17 August 7 & 21
September 4 & 18 October 2 & 16
November 6 & 20

Contact Helen Todd on: 022-103 9327

WAIAU MEMORIAL LIBRARY
Library Hours: Fridays

A
10:00am - 11:30am
2:30pm - 4:00pm

-

7:00pm - 8:00pm

For Landscaping,
Land Maintenance,
Gravel Supply & Cartage
GRADES OF
CRUSHED & SCREENED GRAVELS,

ROOTRAKING, FARM TRACKS,
DAIRYLANES

L™ =, =

ELEVATOR SCRAPER,

BOBCAT & ATTACHMENTS,
LANDSCAPING,

TRENCHING AUGERS

Supplies of Gravel Ex Waiau River

River Run Screened Grades
Concrete Gravel Pea Gravel
Rejects for soak holes Crushed - AP30 & AP65
Pebbles for Sheep and Cattle yards & calf sheds
Fines suitable for cow lane capping

KJ SUTHERLAND

GRAVELLING &
AGRICULTURAL CONTRACTOR

2475 OHAI-CLIFDEN H/WAY

ORAWIA RD2 OTAUTAU 9682
Phone Kevin

Ph 0274 367 934
03 225 5716



Local & Nationwide Livestock Cartage
Fertiliser Spreading
Bulk Cartage

Spreading, Spraying, Muck & Slurry
application with our JCB

Blower Truck
Gravel
For Livestock give Mike a call 0279602788

For Bulk & Sowing give Tegan a call
0275644313

Milnes Transport Ltd

www.wmwtransports.co.nz

O 032246154

For all your cartage needs
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Hens for Sale $13 each
18 month old Brown Shavers 5
=9

Ex-commercial layers from Te Waewae
True Southland Free-range

The next lot of chickens available will be available at the
beginning of June, and every two months after that.

Ph Rob 03 226 6805 or 022 044 2086

THE DEN

The Den is AVAILABLE for
Community Groups to
book - right next to the
playground, with plenty of
parking.

Erskine Street
Tuatapere

Call Helen Todd to
enquire
022 1039 327
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SOUTHLAND

Have you thought of small bore rifle
shooting which is known in Southland as
target shooting?

Tuatapere meet on a Wednesday night.
7:30pm, RSA Hall.

Contact: Kevin Daly (03) 234 5162 or
Quinton Erskine (03) 226 6969

Waiau
Memorial

Library
When: 10.00 -
10.30 am
Mondays
Where:
The Library

Who: Under 5's
If you're under 5 and love stories

come long to the Library every
Monday for Storytime. Bring along a
little friend for Ratty to play with, he
loves to play Hide and Seek.

taﬂytim%a
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WAIAU VALLEY
SHEARING LTD
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simon de Vries
Julie Heaps

027 840 9867
03 226 6212

MeMAHON 606
design studio

Experls in Design & Print Solulions

| OurSenvicesih

= GRAPHIC DESIGN SERVICES
INCLUDING: LDGO DESIGN & BRANDING PACKAGES, PHOTO EDITING
ADVERTISING DESIGN FOR PRINT OR DIGITAL & EMAIL SIGNATURES

» [FFICE & WORKSHOP STATIONERY
INCLUDING: CUSTOM PRESENTATION/DISPLAY ITEMS & BRANDED GIFTWARE

» WEDDING & EVENT STATIONERY & SIGNAGE
= PERSONAL STATIONERY, GIFT ITEMS & PACKAGING

» CERTIFICATES - PADS - CALENDARS - BOOKLETS
NEWSLETTERS - STICKERS - LABELS - VINYL DECALS
Contact us to book your design consult today.
lWe'd love to learn about pour project & help your vision come to life.
We are convenlently located at

9 Cumnock Street Wallacetown
P: 027 242 8109 E: memahondesign@outlook.com

OPENING HOURS:
Mon & Fri: 9.30am - 2.30pm Tues - Thurs: 9.30am - 4.00pm




leaders are determined to ensure it stays open and thriving.

Concerns were raised after the Department of Conservation (DOC) announced it would step back
from managing the site. Local vet Christina Abramowicz called a public meeting last weekend to keep
the community informed, with around 20 people attending and many more wanting updates.

Since then, regional tourism body Great South and Te Riinanga o Oraka-Aparima have stepped in to
support the community. Bobbi Brown, Great South’s General Manager for Regional Strategy, says a
consultation process will start next month on behalf of Oraka-Aparima and Southland Fish & Game,
who are responsible for the land. “This gives the whole community a chance to have their say,” Brown
says. “There’s a good plan in place to make sure everyone’s voice is heard, and the sanctuary won't be
lost.”

She says the bird park is a key part of Te Anau, both for locals and visitors, and all options for its future
will be explored. DOC, which announced earlier this year it would step back from managing the
sanctuary, is still working through its own process to decide how it might be involved. DOC Acting
Operations Director for the Southern South Island, David Agnew, says DOC is working closely with
Oraka-Aparima and Fish & Game to look at options for the future. “DOC remains committed to the
welfare of the birds and acknowledges the importance of Te Punanga Manu to the community,” Agnew
says. No further comment was available this week.

Brown says the sanctuary offers a unique opportunity to see rare native species up close. “It’s hugely
popular — one of Te Anau’s top attractions — and visitors value the experience. Some even say they'd
happily pay more for a guided tour.” With over 60,000 visitors a year, the Sanctuary is Te Anau’s
second most popular tourist attraction. Oraka-Aparima recognises its cultural and environmental
significance and wants to help secure its future. Abramowicz says the fate of the sanctuary’s four
breeding takahé is a particular concern, especially after a DOC review suggested that breeding could
be shifted to facilities in Queenstown. She was surprised the DOC document wasn’t made public, so
she called the community meeting to raise awareness.

“The takahé has a special connection to Te Anau — they were rediscovered here in Fiordland by Dr
Geoffrey Orbell in 1948, she says.

The sanctuary is free to visit, with optional $10 adult tours (children free), and is open 24/7. It's a
popular stop for tourists and locals alike, and a key part of school education programmes. ‘Orbell the
Takahé’ is even the Te Anau School mascot. Te Anau also has a strong track record in conservation,
including breed-for-release programmes for several native species. Many businesses, tourism
operators, and residents have shown support for the sanctuary’s future, with existing sponsorship in
place and more locals keen to get involved. Fiordland Community Board chairperson Diane Holmes
says it’s positive to see Great South and iwi stepping in. “This could lead to a really good outcome,” she
says.
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SILAGE - BALAGE - CULTIVATION + EXCAVATION - SLURRY - SPRAYING - CARTAGE

AGRICULTURAL CONTRACTING SPECIALISTS
WESTERN SOUTHLAND
03 2258488 | admin@rabco.nz
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Archive, we were ‘gifted’ the local TGatapere Plunket Rooms to operate our Heritage Institution out
of, in 2023.

But do you know what we actually do and how we can help YOU? Your CWArchives Community &
Heritage Hub is here for you and your family/whanau history, any local businesses interested in
the preservation of their heritage, sports club who would like to have the past and present
professionally documented, and community groups who need services and perhaps somewhere to
display their own community history, plus more - much, much more. We do not only showcase
local history, we also help the community with services they may need. If you have not popped in
to see us yet or checked us out online, we urge you to do so. We are being used by more and
more members of the local township, district communities and those further afield every week, with
visitors now coming from overseas to see us! We run a Family history or Whanau Research group
with training on searching out your ancestors, every third Thursday afternoon, most of the year,
from 1-4pm, gold coin cost.

We have a very simple, but important role to undertake in our district communities, which is to
collect, preserve and share, history records of heritage, people, places, creativity & nature, across
Central & Western Districts. We have a huge range of Research Resources, we do many
Historical Displays, and as we had all of the office equipment already and are a non-profit
community owned and operated organisation, we were happy to also provide Public Use
Computers and Laptops with Unlimited Wi-Fi, all FREE to use, along with scanners, printers,
laminators and more. Our Digitising & Office Services can be used by you or we do it for you. To
cover costs, we ask for a koha/gift. Currently we are open 4 days a week, and during summer this
is 10-4 on Tues-Fri and the first Saturday of the month. In winter we cut back to 1-4 the same
days, as not many people like to come out in the cold! We also sell history books, many of Lloyd
Esler’s, and local artists work to help fundraise for our costs.

We often have people email in something for us to print for them, so they can pick it up at their
convenience. This saves the cost of owning and operating a printer from home. We also design
posters and print them for community groups, who may also not have the equipment, or even the
computer skills to do so. We run computer, laptop and phone IT training, so that you can learn
hands on, to operate your devices properly. These are often held when the need arises, so keep
your eyes open for the next group or if there are a few of you, arrange a time to come in and get
personalised help you need.



We run workshops on heritage preservation usually in March during Heritage Month. Below are
photos from our opening event, Heritage Arts & Crafts, and our first Heritage Month in 2024, a Photo
Preservation Workshop where we hosted staff from He Waka Tuia, the Art+Museum facility in
Invercargill, which is filling in for our long awaited new Te Unua Southland Museum.

We get a huge variety of inquiries, from public walk-ins, those who contact us and book in a visit,
and also from people messaging or emailing inquiries to us. We already have over 10 volunteers,
but can always do with more, as our work-load increases all the time. We would love some more
volunteers with computer skills of any kind, but are more than happy to have anyone, as there is
so much to do. Some of the tasks are identifying local buildings and people, so those with local
knowledge are very helpful to have too. We have a lot of fun at work and our Christmas Parties
are an end of year thanks.

In any one week, we can have tasks as varied as, printing emails, making posters, copying photos
onto a USB Stick, digitising Slides, answering Government Department inquiries about certain
types of local environment history events, finding information about who the South West Cost
lighthouse keepers were, looking up early matches of the local Rugby Clubs pre Waiau Star days,
finding family history information for ex-locals and locals and visitors from overseas, helping with
Kura or School visits, getting research information out for students doing school projects, helping
local community groups and clubs digitally preserve their history and tell their past stories,
providing them a place to put up history displays where the public can view this, and highlighting
local events and families. We also often have passers-by call in to find their whenua or land at the
Rowallan-Alton SILNA blocks and we have made a point of indexing all the names of those the
original grants were made to, a huge job. Our DigiHub, purchased mostly with funds from Meridian
Power Up, can photograph large items such as maps and will capture glass covered photos and
paper items without glare. It can also digitise and copy film, slides, negatives, etc. We have a book
cradle for large books and can copy old newspapers.

Some of our most popular displays so far have been the Grocery Stores Display, the Taatapere
School history and the Taatapere Hump Ridge Track creation story. We have also put on displays
for the local Taatapere Golf Club, the Waiau A&P Show - featuring early farming families of
Erskines and Bennetts, the Bridge Building over the Waiau at Clifden and Tuatapere, Monowai
Power Station Centennial, the original Arts & Crafts History display when we first opened -
featuring the Borland Pottery Schools of the past and local pottery and potters, including our very
own Peter Johnson, plus we have had local Agricultural & Farming displays, District Schools
displays, the Surrounding Communities history displays and the Tuatapere Branch Line Railway
Display, and much more. Every year we put on an Anzac Display. We love it when local
community and sports groups come in with their history and either put it up for display or trust us
to do this for them. It creates a place where we can all come together to celebrate our past in the
present. If you have any records, photos or paper and film items of our town or district history that
we could digitise (copy) or that you would like us to safely store in our sector standard archive
holdings, please contact us as below or come in and visit us during opening hours.

We are OPEN to the public Tues-Fri 1-4pm til 30 Sept, then from 1 Oct we return to Tues-Fri
10-4.

Come to 48 Main Rd, Contact us on: CentralAndWesternArchive@gmail.com or

Ph/Txt: 027 2114675

We're ONLINE: https:/ehive.com/collections/202139/central-western-murihiku-southland-archive



ATTENTION ALL CLUBS, COMMITTEES, AND
INCORPORATED SOCIETIES - BIG CHANGES ARE COMING

There'’s an important deadline approaching that affects hundreds of groups right across the country
and many right here in Tuatapere and the wider district.

All Incorporated Societies must re-register by April 2026 under the updated Incorporated Societies
Act 2022. If your group doesn’t complete the re-registration process by then, you risk losing access
to your society’s assets — they could be frozen or locked up, and your society could end up struck
off the register altogether.

This affects a huge number of local groups, including sports clubs, community groups, volunteer
committees, recreational groups, and even some trusts that are registered as incorporated societies.

Why Is This Happening?

The Incorporated Societies Act has been overhauled for the first time in over 100 years to
modernise the way societies are run and governed. The new Act introduces clearer rules around
governance, decision-making, and accountability — but it also means every incorporated society
must go through the process of re-registering under the new rules.

It's not automatic. If your group doesn’t re-register by the deadline, it ceases to be a legally
recognised society — and that means your group's assets (like money, equipment, property, or other
resources) could be frozen or inaccessible.

Help Is On The Way

We know the process can feel overwhelming, especially for volunteers who are already busy
keeping their groups running. That’s why we've arranged for expert advice to be available right here
in Tuatapere.

Denise Loormans from Southland Community Law will be holding a public information session to
walk everyone through what needs to happen. She'll explain the new rules, what the process looks
like, and what steps your society needs to take to stay compliant and protected.
Session Details:
%7 Wednesday, 13th August

1) 6.00pm - 8.00pm

? Waiau Town & Country Club

The 2026 deadline might sound like it's a long way off, but the process takes time — especially if
your society’s constitution or rules need to be updated to meet the new legal requirements.
If you don'’t re-register in time, your society risks losing its legal status and access to its assets.

Questions?
If you have any questions or want more information, please contact:

John Munro — 027 412 2925 %0




TUI BASE CAMP

Your local go-to for great food, hot coffee & good times in Tuatapere!

Open Daily from 8:00am | Kitchen open until at least 7:30pm

Pre-order Your Planning a Night Out?
Morning Tea & Lunch! We've got the ride sorted!
Save time — have your food Our mini-van service is available for
ready when you need it. pick-up and drop-off to Tui Base Camp.
Call us on (03) 226 6250 Call us on (03) 226 6250 to book.

Wagyu Sausages — Now Available!

Handcrafted in-store by our very own Sausage Queen,
using locally sourced premium Wagyu beef

Meat supplied by Southern Station Wagyu.

Dine In or Takeaway
We’ve Got You Covered: Weekly Happenings:

In-house roasted Amore Coffee Thursday

Homemade pies, sausage rolls, Free Pool All Day

A legandiary cheses roll Happy Hour & Meat Raffles from 5:30pm

Tasty breakfast options
Sunday

Handy packed lunches Pool Competition from 2:30pm

Fresh catering for any occasion

Come see what’s cooking — or let us bring the good stuff to you!
03 226 6250 | | Facebook: @tuibasecamp
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SO e T /
BARRETT 4z |

FULL SILAGE AND BALEAGE SERVICE

ALL CULTIVATION
INCLUDING DIRECT DRILL
AND STRIP TILLING - PRECISION PLANTING

EXCAVATION
20 TONNE DIGGER/ GRADER
D85 BULLDOZER/ ROLLER
TIP TRUCKS AND TRAILERS

Barrett Ag Ltd

Ph: Kahu- 027 5183 448

E: barrettagltd@gmail.com
FB: Barrett Ag

WESTERN M"W/&/W JULY 2025

yourwesternwanderer@gmail.com
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